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Welcome back to another school year and another year of Builders Club! This year's 

new officers are President Keirsten Elliot, Vice President Anisha Singh, and the 
Public Relations officers Emmalee Harden and Angelina Flores-Perez. The re-elected 
officers are James Scully as Secretary and Riley Schmitt as Treasurer. Builders 

Club started the year off on a high note with a successful weekend at the Peach 
Festival food tent. During November, we organized a Military Appreciation Project 

collecting donations for the Niagara Falls Air Force Reserve deployment that ended 
successfully under the direction of Zoe Droegmyer, the Chairperson of this event. 
Also during the month of November Builders Club organized a very successful 

district wide food drive for the Ransomville Care-N-Share Food Pantry. Builders 
Club members made Christmas cards for the Meals on Wheels which will go out to 
older people in the community so they know we are thinking of them during the 

holiday season. In addition, Builders Club helped the refugees in Buffalo by running 
an Afghanistan Refugee Collection chaired by Anisha Singh. In December, Builders 

Club organized a new unwrapped toy collection at the middle school encouraging 
CREW classes to donate a “Box of Caring.” The donations went to the Christmas 
Basket Program in Youngstown to benefit local families. Builders Club volunteers 

also helped Santa and assisted with crafts at the Youngstown Recreation Children’s 
Christmas Party. Thanks to our Advisors Mrs. Oddy and Mrs. Rampado, this school 

year has been off to a great start! 
 
 


